Minutes of Cheselbourne Parish Council

Held at Cheselbourne Village Hall on 5th January 2015

Present:
Cllr Widdowson (Chair), Cllr Greenwood (Vice), Cllr Bere, Cllr 

Northover, Cllr Timlin

In attendance: Mrs Judy Coleman and several members of the public.

Apologies:
Cllr Haynes, Cllr Canning, 

Minutes of Previous Meeting: Minutes approved and signed.
Matters Arising: Superfast Broadband and Rivers Arms to be discussed according to agenda.

Finance: The clerk informed the meeting that there is currently £3,012.63 in the Parish Council account.

Planning Application No WD/D/14/002846 Conversion, extension and alteration of building to form a single dwelling at Littlemead Farm - Cllr Widdowson explained that the Parish Council had returned this application with no objections but had also stated that there was a privacy issue in regards to this planning application. Mr Nick Turner of The Old Chapel explained his objections: Firstly, the work the owners wish to have done could potentially mean that the new extension could look straight into the Turner’s sitting room, plus the new balcony area could lead to loss of light for the Turners.  Cllr Widdowson and Cllr Greenwood suggested that obscure glass could be used in the window that may look into their house and that the Turners are well within their rights to request this.  Cllr Widdowson also read out written objections from Blake Holt.  Cllr Widdowson informed the meeting that the plans are available for anyone to see should they so wish. Nick Turner has submitted his comments to District Council.  Cllr Widdowson also explained that the Parish Council has to remain impartial and will help all parties involved to try to resolve the situation.

Rivers Arms: Cllr Widdowson explained that she had delivered questionnaires to all villagers.  All comments that have been returned have now been forwarded to planning. Cllr Widdowson also explained that a meeting has been arranged by the Planning Committee of the District Council.  Members of the village who have already sent in comments have been invited to attend on the 15th January at 2.15pm and should they wish to speak at the meeting they will have 3 mins to put their opinions forward. The Parish Council has not, as yet, received any information about this meeting.  Cllr Greenwood has offered to represent the Parish Council at the meeting.  Cllr Widdowson to speak to David Hodges to find out more information regarding the nature of this meeting. 
Broadband: Cllr Widdowson explained that Vaughan Ashby has been in contact with Oliver Letwin MP regarding Superfast Broadband in Cheselbourne. Cllr Widdowson also explained that BT will not be covering the area, but Wessex Internet are looking at the possibility. Wessex Internet are interested in putting a mast up and Cllr Widdowson asked for all villagers who have not already done so, to register their interest. Cllr Greenwood has spoken to David Norman from Ansty about the Broadband in that village and it has been installed successfully by Wessex Internet.  Oliver Letwin MP has offered to meet with councillors to discuss the matter. Cllr Widdowson also mentioned that Rev. Tony Monds is in favour of a mast on the church tower if it helps, though a Faculty would have to be sought. 

Finger Posts: Cllr Widdowson is still waiting to hear from the project involved in helping to repair the fingerposts. 

Highways & Byways: Cllr Widdowson informed the meeting that Bridlepaths 3 and 4 from Piddlehinton are to be redesignated as Byways Open to All Traffic.  The Council voiced many concerns regarding this path. Cllr Widdowson to speak to Chair of Piddlehinton PC for further information. Any objections from members of the public and the Parish Council have to be made between the 2nd and 30th Jan – stating grounds for objection. For those wishing to register their objections please contact Cllr Widdowson for further information.  

Election recharges:  Cllr Widdowson explained that there is to be a review of electoral recharges. The charges will vary according to whether the election is in conjunction with a General Election or a local election.  There will be further information communicated in future letters and the charges are not due to be put in place until 2019.

AOB: No other business.

Open Session: Mr Jim Kenyon, of Overbury in Streetway Lane explained that he has an objection to Planning Application No WD/D/14/002446 Erection of Wooden Shed Type Leisure Building at Deya, Streetway Lane. He explained that he felt that the building might be used as an office to run a business. Cllr Widdowson asked Mr Kenyon if he had voiced his objections to planning at WDDC.

Geoff Hotblack raised concerns over the mud, rain and leaves that are continuing to blight the Bus Stop outside the Village Hall.  He asked whether it would be possible to have doors fitted on the bus shelter, but after discussion it was deemed that this would be a health and safety hazard.  It was suggested that building up the kerb outside the shelter may help.  Cllr Widdowson to contact Highways to see what they can suggest. Cllr Widdowson will also speak to Highways regarding the drains in the village.

Date of Next Meeting: 2nd March 2015 at 7.30pm

